
From: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Hayden GroomsHaydenGrooms@scstatehouse.gov

Tori Beth Blacktoribethblack@scstatehouse.gov
Catherine McNicollCatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov
Lily CogdillLilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov
Broome, Darryldbroome@aging.sc.gov
Brandon Landrum - SLED (blandrum@sled.sc.gov)blandrum@sled.sc.gov

Date: 7/24/2017 10:07:28 AM
Subject: Fw: Microsoft

This meeting will occur in his office.
________________________________________
From: Stokes-Murray, Lynn <LStokes-Murray@MCNAIR.NET>
Sent: Thursday, July 20, 2017 2:17 PM
To: Danny Varat
Subject: Re: Microsoft

Danny,

Great to speak with you yesterday.  This note, followed by a more thorough one, will confirm that we are to meet with Gov Bryant on 
Aug 16 at 9 am.  There are three items on the agenda,
Computer Science/Technology
TV White Spaces for Rural Broadband- and how does Microsoft help in the Aging Community
Opioid Crisis

Again many thanks.  I'll send over relevant info and a list of who will be attending. I'm waiting to determine the final group--- at the 
moment it is myself and Terrance Herron, Regional Manager of Govt Affairs for the SE.  Thanks again so much.

Sent from my iPhone

> On Jul 19, 2017, at 3:56 PM, Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov> wrote:
>
> please call me when you can
> ________________________________________
> From: Stokes-Murray, Lynn <LStokes-Murray@MCNAIR.NET>
> Sent: Wednesday, July 19, 2017 3:56 PM
> To: Danny Varat
> Subject: Re: Microsoft
>
> Any news on a meeting?  We could do 11:30 or after on the 16th.  Or 3 pm on the 17th    Thanks
>
> Sent from my iPhone
>
>> On Jul 14, 2017, at 5:27 PM, Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov> wrote:
>>
>> I'll have an answer by Monday.
>> ________________________________________
>> From: Stokes-Murray, Lynn <LStokes-Murray@MCNAIR.NET>
>> Sent: Friday, July 14, 2017 2:41 PM
>> To: Danny Varat
>> Subject: Microsoft
>>
>> Danny,
>>
>> Following back up to see if you and the Gov have availability to meet with the Microsoft folks on the Afternoon of the 15th or the 
afternoon of the 16th.  Thanks much!
>>
>> Sent from my iPhone
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>>
>> ________________________________
>>
>> PRIVILEGE AND CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication (including any attachments) is being sent by or on behalf 
of a lawyer or law firm and may contain confidential or legally privileged information. The sender does not intend to waive any 
privilege, including the attorney-client privilege, that may attach to this communication. If you are not the intended recipient, you are 
not authorized to intercept, read, print, retain, copy, forward or disseminate this communication. If you have received this 
communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by email and delete this communication and all copies.
>>
>>
>>
>>
>
>
>
>


